DTI to investigate dismissal of EAAB CEO

Sidwell Moloantoa Medupe 

08 March 2011 

Dept trying to establish whether board acted in a fit and proper manner 

RE: STATEMENT ON THE DISPUTE BETWEEN THE CEO MS NOMONDE MAPETLA AND THE ESTATE AGENCY AFFAIRS BOARD
Whilst the dismissal dispute between the Chief Executive Officer of the Estate Agency Affairs Board (EAAB), Ms Nomonde Mapetla and the Board is currently before the courts, it is necessary to provide some clarity on this matter.

Firstly, the Estate Agency Affairs Board (EAAB) has operational independence with regard to employment matters. As a matter of course, the Minister of Trade and Industry would not intervene in employment related matters. In this case however, there was a concern that the CEO's dismissal was related to her commitment to dealing decisively with malpractices and fraud in the Industry.

In this regard the Minister requested the Acting Director General and the Deputy-Director General responsible for Consumer and Corporate Regulation, Ms Zodwa Ntuli to meet with both parties and compile a report on this matter.

The meetings with the parties took place on 3 March 2011 and a report was presented to the Minister on 8 March 2011. From the preliminary investigation it is clear that there are a number of disputes of fact regarding the suspension and termination of the contract; the nature of charges and whether due process was followed.

Given the large number of disputes of fact it was recommended that an independent firm be instructed to conduct a full investigation into this matter and report within two weeks. Even though this matter is currently before the courts, and the Minister will abide by the decision of the court, it is necessary for the Department to establish that the Board acted in a fit and proper manner.

We wish to however state categorically that both the CEO and the Board worked together on dealing with fraud and corruption in the Industry. There is no disagreement between the parties on this matter. It should be noted that investigations against four large Estate Agency firms are continuing and the Board will be reporting on the results of these investigations in due course.
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